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     There are a number of automated risk management tools which

are currently available to mortgage servicers who use such tools

to more effectively apply resources and to better address loan

defaults.

     In recognition of technical advances in this area, HUD is

changing certain work rules for the servicing of its insured

mortgages in conjunction with the use of risk predictor models.

     Therefore, effective the date of this Mortgagee Letter, the

requirement to contact borrowers with FHA-insured mortgages by

telephone between the 17th day of delinquency and the end of the

month may be omitted at the lender's discretion for loans

considered low risk for foreclosure. (Refer to HUD Handbook

 4330.1 REV-5 , Administration of Insured Home Mortgages, Chapter

7, paragraph 7-7B.) However, a formal assessment of risk is

required on any loan before a lender can exercise this

discretion.  All borrowers in default must be contacted by phone

by at least the 45th day of delinquency.

     Lenders should reallocate resources to expand the use of

Loss Mitigation techniques which, it is anticipated, will be

applied earlier and more frequently for FHA-insured loans in the

high risk category.

          The information in this Mortgagee Letter does not in

any way alter the timeframe requirement for the initiation of

foreclosure which was recently reduced from nine months to six

months.  HUD announced the change in Mortgagee Letter 98-7 , FHA

Loss Mitigation Program Policy and Procedural Updates, dated

January 27, 1998.

     Lenders are cautioned not to further reduce that timeframe

based upon the use of default predictor models.  It is mandatory

that all borrowers with FHA-insured mortgages, regardless of any

risk ranking, be considered for each of FHA's loss mitigation

programs prior to initiating foreclosure.

Servicers are encouraged to refer defaulted borrowers, particularly borrowers in high risk categories, to one of the HUD-approved housing counseling agencies in their area.

     Questions concerning this information should be directed to

Joseph McCloskey, Director, Single Family Asset Management

Division at (202) 708-1672.
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